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CONSULTATION FROM THE CHAIR OF THE MANAGEMENT BOARD OF THE 
INTER-AMERICAN AGENCY FOR COOPERATION AND DEVELOPMENT (IACD) ON: 
EXTENSION OF THE DEADLINE FOR THE EXECUTION OF FEMCIDI 2009 PROJECTS

The Executive Secretariat of the Inter-American Agency for Cooperation and Development (IACD) presents its compliments to the members of the Management Board and, on instructions from the Chair, Mrs. Ana María Méndez Chicas, Sub-Secretary of International Cooperation of the Planning and Programming Secretariat (SEGEPLAN) of Guatemala, has the honor of informing the Board that it has received a large number of requests for extension to the execution deadline of the FEMCIDI 2009 projects. 


Along these lines, the Secretariat wishes to refer to Resolution CIDI/RES. 157/09 (CLIV-O/09) “Adjustments to the 2009 Programming Cycle of the Special Multilateral Fund of the Inter-American Council for Integral Development (FEMCIDI)”, which provided: 
1. That ongoing and new projects for consideration in the 2009 programming cycle shall be 14 months in duration and conclude on June 30, 2011. 

In that regard, it is important to underscore that most of the new and ongoing projects submitted under the FEMCIDI 2009 Cycle were initially programmed for a multi-year duration. As a result, the above-indicated decision brought about an important reprogramming and adjusting exercise on the part of the Coordinating Institutions, which caused important delays in execution at the onset of the projects. 

Additionally, a number of projects received additional funding from the Pan-American Development Foundation (PADF), through FEMCIDI, which called for the programming of proposed new activities.  Each project in turn had to be submitted for review by the CENPES, which further delayed execution.  The latest group of FEMCIDI projects to be selected by PADF for complementary financing is currently in the process of receiving the funds and the corresponding institutions are working on drafting a revised plan of activities. 
Taking into account that this is the last FEMCIDI cycle under the Fund’s current structure, and in order to ensure that all projects are able to complete their activities and achieve sustainable results, the Secretariat would respectfully recommend that all projects approved under the FEMCIDI 2009 Programming Cycle be granted a six-month extension, until December 31, 2011, with the understanding that this deadline will not be extended again. 
It would be appreciated if the views of the members of the Management Board of the IACD on this request could be received no later than June 24, 2011.  In accordance with the provisions of Article 19.1 of the Management Board’s Rules of Procedure, an absence of replies by that deadline shall be taken as acceptance of the proposal for extension.
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